
SPSO decision report

Case: 201507915, Lanarkshire NHS Board

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, recommendations

Summary
Mr C raised a complaint on behalf of Ms A about the medical and nursing care and treatment she received during

an admission to Hairmyres Hospital.

We took independent advice from a consultant in acute medicine and a nursing adviser. The advice we received

from the consultant in acute medicine was that the medical care and treatment provided to Ms A was appropriate

and reasonable. We did not uphold the complaint.

In relation to the nursing care given to Ms A, the advice we received from the nursing adviser was that while there

were some record-keeping issues, overall the nursing care provided was systematically planned. Ms A's condition

was monitored and assessments were effectively carried out and documented. Whilst we did not uphold Mr C's

complaints about nursing care, we did make recommendations about record-keeping and the information given to

Ms A about flowers being allowed on wards.

Recommendations
We recommended that the board:

share with relevant nursing staff the need to ensure that nursing records are in line with Nursing and

Midwifery Council guidance and, in particular, that any necessary amendments made to records are

unambiguous, appropriately initialled and dated; and

apologise to Ms A for the conflicting information given about whether flowers were allowed on wards.
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